
Minutes of the Buffalo Ordinance Committee Friday, June 25, 2021 at 3:00pm Buffalo Council Chambers.  

Present Chair Austin Miller and Member Judy Hammons. Also present Deputy City Clerk, Judy Blessing. 

Members discussed the meaning of a “rental property” according to the Ordinance 487.  The members 

believe that if a property owner owns two homes and has their children/child live in the second one, it 

should not be considered a rental. Also if they own a summer home and no one lives in it for most of the 

year, it should not be a rental. 

Members also discussed that the property owner will have to provide proof of the children/child living 

there and sign a form stating it is their children and they are responsible for the upkeep and bills. 

Motion by Miller to close the meeting, seconded by Hammons. 

 


